SANTA BARBARA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a public hearing will be held by the Board of Supervisors of
the County of Santa Barbara, State of California, on October 10, 2023, to consider case No
23APL-00023, an appeal of the County Planning Commission denial of the North Fork Ranch
Frost Ponds Project, Case Number 16CUP-0000-00005.

The project is a request by Brodiaea, Inc. (property owner/applicant) for approval of a Minor
Conditional Use Permit (CUP) for the construction and operation of three water reservoirs and
associated piping for frost protection at the North Fork Vineyard. Each reservoir would have a
storage capacity of approximately 44-acre feet and would occupy an area of approximately five
acres. A total of approximately 257,945 cubic yards of cut and fill grading would be required to
construct all three proposed reservoirs. The project site is located approximately nine miles west
of the community of New Cuyama between Cottonwood Canyon Road and Schoolhouse Canyon
Road, First Supervisorial District.

For additional information on the Project, please contact Supervising Planner, Joe Dargel, via
email at jdargel@countyofsb.org or via phone at (805) 568-3573.

For current methods of public participation for the meeting of October 10, 2023 please see page
two (2) of the posted Agenda. The posted agenda will be available on Thursday prior to the
above referenced meeting for a more specific time for this item. However, the order of the
agenda may be rearranged or the item may be continued.

Please see the posted agenda and staff reports available on the Thursday prior to the meeting at
http://santabarbara.legistar.com/Calendar.aspx under the hearing date or contact the Clerk of the
Board at (805) 568-2240 for alternative options.

In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, if you need special assistance to
participate in this meeting, please contact the Clerk of the Board of Supervisors by 4:00 PM on
Friday before the Board meeting. For information about these services please contact the Clerk of
the Board at (805) 568-2240.

If you challenge this project in court, you may be limited to raising only those issues you or
someone else raised at the public hearing described in this notice, or in written correspondence to
the Board of Supervisors prior to the public hearing. G.C. Section 65009, 6066, and 6062a.
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